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Term 2 Week 9 

Learn to Live  

Mendooran Central School  
 

Monday 24th June 2019 

Name: __________________________ 

NEWSLETTER 

U16 Central  Schools Netball Team 

Back row: Ella Hartley, Charlotte Waldon, Victoria Monk, Melody Sutherland and Mrs Skinner 
Middle row: Aisha Konza, Airlie Smith, Chloe Stanford and Felicity Cook 

Front row: Mackenzie Harvey 
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PRINCIPAL’S NOTES 

Central School’s Netball 
Nine of our Secondary students represented our school at the Under 16’s Central Schools netball 
competition. The girls were as young as Year 7 to Year 10. They displayed excellent sportsmanship and 
courage, determination and advanced skills. They were supervised by Mrs Skinner and Mrs Cook, who 
also umpired all day. Many thanks to the parents who transported them as well. 

Hot Chip Day 
Tomorrow our Secondary students will be holding a Hot Chip Day to raise money to subsidise the 
Secondary excursion. Chips will be on sale for $4 and wedges for $5, with sauces and other condiments. 

Signing in 
It is mandatory that any visitors to the school sign in in the front office. This is a departmental directive 
under the Work Health and Safety guidelines. 

Cold Weather 
Please ensure students are dressed in warm clothing as the temperature continues to drop. Also please 
ensure all items of clothing are labelled with the students’ name. 

Excursion Payments 
A reminder that excursion payments are due for Secondary, the second payment of $200, this Friday 28th 
June and for Primary the full remaining amount by 2nd August. Please contact the office for any further 
details. 

Fun Run Total 
Congratulations to all of the students who took part in the Fun Run recently. The total raised was $2,045. 

Book Fair Parade/Education Week 
The Book Fair will be held all week from July 29th to August 2nd. 
Our Book Fair Parade/Education Week event will be held on August the 1st, commencing at 10am with the 
Parade (theme Disney Pixar) and Education Week celebrations, followed by recess and then activities for 
the remainder of the day. The theme of Education Week this year is “Every Student, Every Voice”. 

Mufti Day  
On Friday 5th July, the last day of term will be a mufti day. There is no cost involved. 

Susan Lavender - VALE 
It is with great sadness that we have heard that an ex teacher of our school, Susan Lavender passed away 
last week. Susan was a member of our Primary staff in 2012. Our thoughts and prayers are with her family 
at this difficult time. 

Mrs Julie Waters  

Mendooran Central School 

Principal 

Mrs Julie Waters  

Assistant Principal 

Vicki Parnaby 
HT Secondary Studies 

Troy Newberry 

Instructional Leader 

Kathryn Simpson 
HT Curriculum 

Gianni Standing 

Captains Secondary 

Peta McLeod 
Tayla Eyles 

Vice Caps Secondary 

Bret Boneham 
Amy Adams 

Captains Primary 

Nicholas Sweeney 
Harrison Tobin 

Vice Caps Primary 

Grace Sando 
William Duce 
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K: James Perry 1/2: Deegan Little 3/4: Eloise Tobin 5/6: Shaelah Haron 

K: Jye Williams 1/2: Amarni Thompson 3/4: Nick Duce 5/6: Ellie Campbell 

K: Bridget Lindeman 1/2: Mackenzie Newell 3/4: Skyla Mulligan 5/6: Will Duce 

K: Kelsey Mulligan 1/2: Jack Buchanan 3/4: Isaiah Rose 5/6: Ashton Harvey 
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K: Kelsey Mulligan 1/2: Mackenzie Newell 3/4: Abigail Rogers 5/6: Mason Liddell 

K: Hannah Norwood 1/2: Josephine Donley 3/4: Jacqueline Rogers 5/6: Ben Walden 

K: James Perry 1/2: Aiden Newell 3/4: Holly Fraser 5/6: Hollie Carey 

K: Mia McKenna 1/2: Lachlan Sweeney 3/4: Indigo Bailey 5/6: Byron Fraser 

M
E

R
IT

 A
W

A
R

D
S

  
U

N
IF

O
R

M
 D

R
A

W
 

PRIMARY ASSEMBLY 
WEEK 8 

ST
U

D
EN

T 
O

F 
TH

E 
W

EE
K

  

Happy Birthday 

Mackenzie Harvey, Jarred Shearer, Felicity Cook, 
Noah Leask, Rory McGlinn, Emmanuel Sando, Tyson 

Thompson, Eloise Tobin, Isaiah Rose and James Perry 
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Year 5/6 
This week in Spelling we are focusing on the ‘o’ as in radio sound. This is can be a tricky vowel sound as 
there are some interesting ways to make this phoneme; ‘oa’ as in boat, ‘o_e’ as in rose, ‘ow’ as in 
window, ‘o’ as in comb 
In Mathematics we are continuing our focus on whole number. This is an in depth topic that we will be 
focusing on until the end of term.  
I have placed the order for our Year 6 shirts so I hope that they will be available for Term 3. I will let 
everyone know when we have an expected time of delivery.  
 

Our major excursion is coming up fast. I have sent home notes to the students that have not yet filled out 
the online form for Broken Bay Sport and Recreation Centre. Please do this as soon as possible. Your child 
will not be allowed to attend if this has not been completed. If you are having trouble with this please 
contact me and I can do so with you at school. 
Have a great week everyone! 

N Ptolemy 

Year 1/2 
Welcome to Week 9, another week of learning. 
Our classroom has been full of unwell children. Children coughing and feeling unwell quickly spreads to 
other children, plus an unwell child finds it difficult to concentrate and learn. Please keep any unwell 
children at home and give them a chance to recover. 
This week spelling is based on the sound ‘oa’ as in boat, ‘o_e’ as in bone and ‘ow’ as in tow. 
We will continue our learning in Maths - about area, Science - different building materials, Geography - 
Rainforests and for writing we will finish and perform our nursery rhymes for the class. 
This Friday it’s our turn to host the Primary assembly. We would like to invite you all to come along at 
2:40pm in the 1/2 classroom. 
Please encourage your child/children to read every night and learn their spelling words.  
Homework is due back to school each Friday. 

J Elith 

Kindergarten farewelled their class mate James last week and 
they wished him good luck at his new school.  

Kindergarten and Mrs Parnaby are going to miss his cheeky 
personality but hope that he settles in nicely and makes lots 

of new friends. Have fun on your new adventure James. 

W hole School  

Mufti Day 
Last Day of Term 

Friday 5th July 2019 

Dress warmly! Mrs Parnaby, Kelsey Mulligan, James Perry, Mia McKenna, 
Hannah Norwood, Jye Williams and Bridget Lindeman. 
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Fun Run 
Thank you to everyone who has raised money for our schools Fun Run this year. Forms were finalised last 
week and prizes have been ordered. Expected delivery of student prizes is Week 1 Term 3. The total 
amount raised this year was an amazing $2045. Well done to everyone! This money will be used to 
purchase portable posts to use on a variety of surfaces throughout the school in PE/Sport lessons.  
 

Secondary Excursion  
Our second deposit for our Snow excursion is due this Friday 28th June. Please pay at the Front office if 
you have not already done so. A reminder of the payment plan is listed below. We have only 10 weeks 
left. A wood raffle has been organised to help reduce costs, please support this raffle by buying a ticket. 
All proceeds go directly to the student’s final payment.  

 
 

Central Schools Under 16’s Netball 
Last Wednesday the Secondary Under 16’s Netball Team travelled to Dubbo to compete in the Central 
Schools Knockout. The girls played extremely well, displaying a high level of sportsmanship and skill. The 
team proved competitive against Dunedoo in the first game, played a very strong defensive game against 
Molong and thoroughly enjoyed their time on court against Baradine.  

 

It was a pleasure to have Victoria Monk, Aisha Konza, Ella Hartley, Mackenzie Harvey, Airlie Smith, Chloe 
Stanford, Charlotte Waldon, Melody Sutherland and Felicity Cook represent Mendooran both on and off 
the court; proving they have what it takes to be competitive against some strong competition. Well done 
to Lake Cargelligo who for the second year in a row will represent our region at the state final. Thankyou 
to Sharne Cook who did a great job umpiring all the girl’s games and thankyou to all the parents who 
transported the girls over to Dubbo; your ongoing support to our representative sport program is 
paramount and greatly appreciated.  

D. Skinner  

PAYMENT INSTALLMENTS  

2ND     Friday 28th June 2019 $200 

3RD     Friday 26th July 2019 $175 

TOTAL COST $525 

Vic, Chloe, Airlie, Aisha & Ella Vic, Chloe, Melody, Charlotte,  
Flick, Aisha & Ella 

Ella taking possession  Vic with the centre pass A fair contest for the ball   Aisha defending Baradine 
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BOOK FAIR THEME 2019 

Disney/Pixar 
Book Fair 2019 will be held during Week 2 of Term 3.  

The Annual Book Fair Parade will be held on  
Thursday, 1st August at 10am. 

Come dressed as your favourite character out of any 
Disney or Pixar movie and celebrate the excitement of 

Book Fair week! 
 

Movie suggestions: 
The Little Mermaid 

Aladdin 

Cinderella 

Toy Story 

Monsters Inc. 

Frozen 

Zootopia 

Moana 

Finding Nemo 

Coco 

The Incredibles 

SCHOOL 
STREAM 

 Online  
newsletter  
every week 

 Events 
 Alerts 

This App is FREE! 
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Year 12 Graduation Raffle 
To raise funds for our Year 12 Graduation, some amazing people and 
businesses have donated some great items that we will be raffling off.   
We would like to say a huge thank you too Melben Fitness, Dubbo Pet and 
Stockfeed, C.S Designs and Co, Hazel and the staff at Riverdale 
Woolworths, Mandy Bourke, Jade Thompson Photography, The Book 
Connection and Bobs Pets and Fish. 
Without all these amazing people, we wouldn't have been able to have 
such an amazing raffle. There will be a 1st, 2nd and 3rd prize available for 
you to win!   
To purchase the raffle tickets, please go to the Front Office of the school 
and write your name and phone number down on the raffle ticket/s. Each 
raffle ticket is $2. 
1st prize includes - fitness voucher valued at $150, 20kg bag of dog 
food, 1 pair of earrings, 1 note maker pen,  1 spa gift set and 1 beach bag.  
2nd prize includes - family session photo shoot voucher, 20kg bag of dog 
food,  1 pair of earrings, 1 note maker pen,  patterned coat hanger and 
the classic works of F. Scott Fitzgerald book.   
3rd prize includes - $30 WISH gift card, 1 pair of earrings,  1 note maker 
pen,  1 small dog collar,  1 small dog coat,  1 dog chew toy and 1 water 
and food bowl set.  
More gifts may be donated, so keep your eyes peeled for any updates! 
Please buy a ticket or two and help us raise our funds to have a great 
night. We will announce the winners next term. Thank you  

Year 12 cohort 
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Earn and Learn finishes June 25th 
and all stickers will need to be into 

the Front Office by this date. 

Cans and bottles can be put into the shuttle at the 
back gate of the school for recycling. This will help 

reduce the price of the Secondary School Excursion to 
the snow. Thank you in advance for helping out. 

mailto:?subject=Earn%20%26%20Learn%20is%20on%20again&body=Woolworths%20has%20just%20launched%20Earn%20%26%20Learn,%20and%20we're%20once%20again%20joining%20it.%20For%20those%20parents%20who%20aren't%20aware%20of%20the%20program,%20if%20you%20shop%20at%20
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Community News 
All Community News must be sent to the school email in a Word Document by no later than 10am each Monday 

 

Tennis News 
Kids tennis is on every Monday from 3:30 - 4:30pm. We will be focusing on running more tennis games to 
our juniors this time as well as offering coaching and fun activities to our younger players. Cost is $15 per 
child for 1 year membership and $3 to play each week. Memberships must be paid prior to starting. All 
ages from 4 years and up are welcome.  
If your child is interested, please contact Natasha Tobin on 0438 760 287. 
Senior tennis comp has also begun and games start from 7pm every Monday night. There are still spots 
available if you want to play. It’s a very social comp and a great way to catch up with friends and to make 
some new ones too. All ages from 13 years and up at any skill level are welcome. Contact either Scott 
Mitchell on 0437 863 502 or Natasha Tobin on 0438 760 287 to put your name down. Cost is $15 for 
junior/$25 for senior for 1 year membership and $5 to play each night.   

N Tobin 

- Secondary School  
Excursion Fundraiser - 

A trailer load of ironbark wood,  
split and delivered,  

could be yours! 
$2 a ticket 

MCS students are heading to the snow!  

Please help them to bring the cost of this excursion 

down by purchasing a ticket in our raffle.  

Tickets will be available at the Front Office . 
Raffle will be drawn Thursday, 1st August 2019 during the Book  

Fair Parade celebrations!  
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